
Holy Week  

 

• Palm Sunday, March 24 10am 
“Sunday of the Pasion” Holy 
Communion 

 
• Good Friday, March 29 7pm  

Jesus’ crucifixion for our sin. 
   “It is finished”. 
 
• Easter Day, March 31 10am       

“He is risen. He is risen indeed!” 
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Good grief another month of 2024 has flown by and now it is March.  Ash Wednesday and Val-
entines were on the same day.  There was a good article written by the Bishop of the Pacifica 
Synod in our February newsletter about love and ashes reminding us that all of us are loved no 
matter what and he suggested that we tell someone that you love them every day through the 
Lenten season and beyond Easter.  As 1 Corinthians 13:13 states, the three most important 
things are faith, hope, and love and that greatest of these is “LOVE”. 

 

Lent began on Wednesday February 14
th
, Ash Wednesday, with 40 days of spiritual preparation 

for Easter (not counting Sundays) March 31
st
.  We are doing our traditional soup suppers on the 

five Wednesdays which started on February 21.  There were three good soups that evening 
along with some good bread.  Pastor John Embree is leading us in devotion on the small cate-
chism after soup.  He is also leading confirmation for three of the church youth: Laura Tolentino, 
Tommy Scully-Wilkens, and Beckett Kopczynski and making this part of their teaching.  What is 
really fun is that the three of them have formed a confirmation band and the three of them are 
accompanying the singing during the devotions.  Thank you, Pastor John, for leading the confir-
mation/devotion study of the small catechism. Soup is at 6PM with the service/devotion at ap-
proximately 6:45PM. (Anyone who is interested in bringing soup, there is a signup sheet in the 
narthex.) 

 

Holy week begins on Palm Sunday, March 24
th
, concluding on Easter Sunday March 31

st
.  

There will not be a Maundy Thursday service, but there will be a Good Friday Service at 7PM 
lead by Pastor John   

 

Super Bowl Sunday or to put it our way Souper Bowl Sunday, saw donations in excess of 
$1,600 for World Hunger.   OSLC comes through again.  Thanks to all who contributed.  And if 
any of you still would like to contribute, just put World Hunger on your offering along with the 
amount.   

 

We had a fun Bingo adult fellowship evening on February the 23rd. Approximately 20 participat-
ed.  Pulled pork was served along with tater-tots and then afterwards several rounds of picture 

Bingo were done.  I even got a couple of bingos and won two candy bars.   Thank you to 
Melissa Pool, Wendy Gornick, and Michelle Johnson for coordinating this event.  

 

We are continuing to work with Pastor Jennifer Schultz at the Synod office in obtaining a Pastor.  
We were so close in January, but that did not work out.  The council is updating our Ministry Site 
Profile which will be posted on the Synod web site for a potential Pastor to see and hopefully 
one will respond.  In the meantime, we continue to utilize supply Pastors and have them set up 
now through Easter.   
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Staff 

 

Director of music:  Chelsea Dehn 
Bell Choir Director: Sara Moreno 
Office Administrator: Melissa Pool 
Accompanist: MinJung Seo 

 

OSLC Phone: 714-639-9390 
OSLC Email: office@orangeoslc.org 
OSLC Website: Orangeoslc.org 
OSLC Facebook: Our Saviour’s Lutheran 
Church-Orange 
Children’s Center Director: Jennifer 
Gates 
Children’s Center Phone: 714-771-5040 

 

Council Members 

President: Steve Vannier 

Vice President: Jeanine Singer 

Secretary: Carol Youngman 

Treasure: Bob Hunter 

 

Christine Garcia– Jan Johnson 
 Melissa Pool-Nelly Walker - Jon Davis 
Violet Yoshizumi - Steven Yoshizumi 

 

Committee Chairs 

Adult Fellowship:  Melissa Pool 

Christian Ed: Sarah Moreno 

Finance: Bob Hunter 

Men’s Ministry: Jon Davis 

OSCC Board: Nelly Walker 

Personnel: Steven Yoshizumi 

Property: Steve Vannier  

Social Ministry: Janice Bosecke/  

     Betty Dierking 

Women’s Ministry: Jan Johnson 

 

 

Pastor Thom Johnson will be with us Easter.  
(He was with us on Christmas Eve, if you 
remember.)  We will have a Trumpet with us 
Easter Sunday to making a joyful noise 
about the resurrection of Christ.   

With the rain this past month I am so glad 
that we have a new roof on the church as 
there are now no leaks.  (There were four 
bad ones last year.) I still can’t get over how 
good the church looks with the new roof.   
As to other property stuff around the church 
we had to have the office/conference room 
furnace repaired, pilot/starter issue, which 
cost $200.  Also, the faucet for the sink in 
the office was replaced along with cleaning 
out the drain.  Always something needing 
attention just like a home.   

 

Hope to see you all at the soup suppers as 
we travel the Lenten journey to Easter on 
March 31

st
.   

 

Blessing to all! 

Steve 

https://www.facebook.com/oslcorange
https://www.facebook.com/oslcorange


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Our Saviour’s Children’s Center 

Happy Easter! February brought Valentine's Day festivities for our classes. The kids enjoyed the cele-
brations with their friends. We also had Concordia University bring their mobile touch tanks out to 
the preschool for a hands-on lesson about Marine animals. The children on the preschool side were 
able to touch and feel several different types of sea animals. You can visit our facebook page to see 
pictures of both the Valentine's Day celebrations and the mobile touch tanks. Our enrollment will 
be growing by two new friends in March. We will be having a new friend join our infant room and a 
new friend joining our Preschool room. We are also beginning our Summer and Fall registrations to 
see what our enrollment will look like for this upcoming school year and 
summer.  

Thank you again for your support with OSCC! We appreciate you all! 

Jen and the OSCC Staff 

Help support OSCC with See’s candy.  

You can order directly by going to   
Orangeoslc.org 





Join us Sunday mornings at 10am for our worship service. 

Live streaming on YouTube:  bit.ly/OSLCOrangeCA  

Videos are also uploaded to our website – orangeoslc.org 

Email: office@orangeoslc.org  Website: orangeoslc.org 

Phone: 714-639-9390 

 

800 N. Cambridge St 

Orange, Ca 92867 
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